June 2020

From the Pastor's Desk



Session Meeting Summary for June

Working for the Church Through the Holy Spirit



Covenant on Facebook:

Covenant Facebook address is:

https://facebook.com/cpc. kannapolis/

Join us on Sunday morning online on our Facebook page at 11:00 AM.

For online payment please go to www.Covenantpres byteriankannapolis.org

(Instruction are on the page.)

Here is a summary of the Session Meeting June 1, 2020.

Session Actions: The Session approved Church faithfulness the church guidelines and safeguards has remained financially to reopen the church.

Online Payment:

Covenant began online payment On Sunday June 7, The church will reopen 2020. See attached page for instructions.

Treasurers Report: May 2020 Main Bal. \$ 13.417.54 Building Bal. \$ 4,899.40

Detailed offering information will be put in the bulletin when we return to church and mailed to the other members.

Other Information:

The Church received \$5,000.00 from Charlotte Presbytery for Covid-19 financial assistance on May 13, 2020.

The church loan is paid off for the roof. The church has no outstanding debts.

I would like to thank all the members and persons who have been tithing to the church during this crisis because of your stable.

Plans for Reopening the **Church:**

on Sunday July 5, 2020.

Here is the information vou need to know about how the church will reopen. Please see (1) guidelines and safeguards and (2) wavier attendance form. (see attached pages)

Some changes because of covid-19:

Food bank will be drive thru only until future notice.

The church activities for the rest of 2020 will be adjusted as needed.

Benefit of Online Services: Since we have been doing services online several things have happened. (1) We are

reaching all our young adults and they have reconnected with the church. (2) We have a new way for our sick and shut-in to be apart, (3) We are reaching on average each week 240-250 people. Online service will continue and be a new tool for our outreach ministry.

Looking Ahead:

June 21st Youth Sunday

June 20 th Graduate **Recognition Day**

A WARM WELCOME BACK!

I am looking forward to the church doors reopening so we can come and worship and fellowship in the Word of God again. I am also excited to see where our online ministry leads us as we minister to those outside the wall of Covenant. God has great plans for this church.